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Some 275 professionals who write or fill prescriptions in Norfolk 
County were in Randolph Thursday (Sept. 14, 2017) attending a 
continuing medical education seminar focusing on how prescrip-
tion drugs have fed the region’s deadly opiate crisis – and how      
prescribing is changing.

The event was organized and paid for not by a hospital or medical 
group, but by Norfolk District Attorney Michael W. Morrissey.

“The medical community and public safety community have 
common goals in this. We want to stem the addiction crisis, we want 
to prevent overdoses, and we want to do all we can to prevent 
future substance abuse disorders from taking hold because of pre-
scribing practices that need to evolve,” District Attorney  Morrissey 
said. “It only makes sense that we work together.”
 
Morrissey organized the first “Safe Prescribing Conference” of this 
kind in the state in May 2014; it was replicated in the western part 
of the state the following year. Though organized by the top law 
enforcement official in Norfolk County, the primary focus of the day 
is not law enforcement, DA Morrissey said.
  

“The speakers are largely physicians, pharmacists and our partners in enforcement and professional licensure. 
We are partnering with Northeastern University’s pharmacy school; the Massachusetts Medical Society has     
certified today as continuing medical education credits,” Morrissey said. “Our key note speaker is from the 
Brigham and Women’s Hospital; members of the boards of registration of medicine, pharmacy and dentistry are 
on the program.”

More research on pain management and substance abuse disorder is being done every day. “What we know 
about pain management and the impact of these drugs on individual patients continues to grow and evolve,” 
Morrissey said. “The continuing education for physicians and other prescribers on those subjects needs to grow 
and evolve with it.”

Morrissey financed the day-long seminar at The Lantana function facility in Randolph using money that courts 
have ordered forfeited as part of successful drug prosecutions.

 “Interdiction and law enforcement is just one piece of this work,” Morrissey said. “Education is the hope for the 
future. Our work is often with student populations, law enforcement populations, but today we are joining with 
those who write and fill prescriptions. 
 
“We want to get these prescribers the best training available to disrupt the relationship between prescription 
drugs and abuse,” Morrissey said. “We know from investigating hundreds of overdoses that today’s fatalities 
often took their first opiate years before and exactly as prescribed – then something went wrong.”               

NB: The day’s full agenda can be found here: WWW.NORFOLKDA.COM

http://www.mass.gov/da/norfolk/PDF%20DOWNLOADS/-%202017%20SAFE%20PRESCRIBING%20CONFERENCE%20AGENDA___.pdf

